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Chair Hashem, Vice Chair Jordan, and Members of the House Committee on Housing. 

The Office of Planning (OP) administers Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS) Chapter 205A, 

the Coastal Zone Management (CZM) law.  The purpose of the Hawaii CZM Act is to “provide 

for the effective management, beneficial use, protection, and development of the coastal zone.”  

See L. 1977, c 188, § 1.  SMA permitting is part of Hawaii CZM Program and is administered by 

the counties. 

HB 1415 proposes to amend HRS § 205A-22 by amending the maximum size of floor 

area of a single-family residence, the construction or reconstruction of which is excluded from 

the definition of development for the requirement of special management area (SMA) permit, 

from 7,500 square feet to 2,500 square feet. 

The OP respectfully offers comments on this measure:  

1) Act 153, Session Laws of Hawaii (SLH) 2011 excluded the construction or 

reconstruction of a single-family residence that is less than 7,500 square feet of floor 

area and is not part of a larger development from the definition of development in 

HRS § 205A-22.  Before Act 153, SLH 2011, construction or reconstruction of a 
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single-family residence that is not part of a larger development was exempted from 

the SMA permit.   

2) As a result of significant change in the size threshold of floor area from the proposed 

amendment of HB 1415, construction or reconstruction of more single-family 

residences will have to go through the SMA permit review process, and may require 

an SMA Use Permit because of valuation, and even Environmental Assessment from 

the county planning departments, and the county authorities. 

3) We are uncertain whether the rationale for the proposed amendment in this bill is 

based on technical or science-based information, environmental impacts of 

construction, or increases of reconstruction of single-family residences. 

4) OP recommends that county authorities retain the responsibility of determining 

whether construction of specific size single-family residences is exempted from the 

requirements of the SMA permit.   

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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From: 	 mailinglist©capitol.hawaii.gov  
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Submitted on: 2/9/2015 
Testimony for HSG on Feb 9, 2015 08:30AM in Conference Room 329 
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Comments: 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or 
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the 
convening of the public hearing. 

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov  
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